
 

NOTICE OF CONSIDERATION OF A RESOLUTION TO VACATE AND DISCONTINUE A PORTION OF 
HOXIE STREET IN THE VILLAGE OF SPRING GREEN, SAUK COUNTY, WISCONSIN 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Village Board of the Village of Spring Green, Sauk County, 

Wisconsin, will hold a public hearing on July 10, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the 

matter may be heard, in the Spring Green Village Office, 154 N Lexington, Spring Green, Wisconsin, 

53588 on the proposed adoption of a resolution herein described.  Said resolution proposes 

discontinuance and vacation of  a portion of Hoxie Street as described below, pursuant to Wis. Stat. 

sec. 66.1003(4)(a).  This resolution was introduced at the Village Board meeting held May 22, 2019.  

A resolution to vacate and discontinue a portion of Hoxie Street will be considered and acted 

upon at the regular Village Board meeting being held the same evening. 

The portion of the street which is the subject of this hearing and resolution is more 

particularly described as follows: 

Part of the Northeast Quarter of the Northeast Quarter (NE ¼ - NE ¼ ) of Section 18, Town 8 

North, Range 4 East, Village of Spring Green , Sauk County, Wisconsin described as follows:  

Commencing at the East Quarter (E ¼) corner of said Section 18; Thence N0013’14”W, 

1428.33 feet along the Northeast Quarter (NE ¼ ) of said Section 18 to the South right of way 

line of Hoxie Street; Thence N8954’51”W, 860.83 feet along said South right of way line to 

the point of beginning; Thence continuing along said South right of way line N8954’51”W, 

422.53 feet to the Southeast corner of the intersection of said Hoxie Street and Peterson 

Street; Thence N0033’41”W,66.31 feet to the Northeast corner of the intersection of said 

Hoxie Street and said Peterson Street; Thence S8955’00”E, 423.20 feet along the North 

right of way line of said Hoxie Street; Thence S0001’09”W, 66.32 feet to the point of 

beginning.  Contains 28,041 square feet/ 0.64 acres. 

 

All interested person will be given an opportunity to be heard at said hearing.  A map 

showing the location of the street proposed to be vacated is available at the Village Office. 

 Dated this 4th day of June,  2019. 

 

    __________________________________ 
    Wendy S. Crary, Village Clerk/Treasurer 


